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August 15, 2012


[bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: OLE_LINK2]The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits a motion and corresponding report which responds to Ordinance 17232, Section 20, Proviso P5, regarding the review, evaluation and recommendations for the Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS) Request for Proposals (RFP) processes.  The Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB) worked in collaboration with the Procurement and Contracting Services Section (PCSS) of the Department of Executive Services and DCHS to produce the enclosed report.  

The proviso states:
“Of this appropriation, $150,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits a report and a motion that acknowledges receipt of the report that references the proviso's ordinance, section and number and the motion is adopted by the council.
	The report on the department of community and human services request for proposal and contract services processes shall be prepared by the office of performance, strategy and budget, in collaboration with the procurement and contracts section of the department of executive services.  The report shall include an expert consultant's review, evaluation and recommendations on the request for proposal service contracting processes used in the department of community and human services.  The report shall include, but not be limited to, a review of and make recommendations on:  1) all phases of the department's request for proposal process including presolicitation needs assessment, establishment of criteria, response review, selection and award processes and award notification; 2) oversight, management, reporting and training on request for proposal processes and outcomes; 


3) consistency of the department's request for proposal processes and awards with the county's funding, population, service needs and or geographic priorities, as required by the request for proposals or otherwise by legislation; and 4) the department's utilization of request for proposal and contracting best practices.  The report shall also review and make recommendations for the department's request for proposals processes to ensure that all parts of the county are equitably served and that contract resources are distributed based on need.”

A staff workgroup developed this proviso response with input from Council Central Staff.  The analysis included:

· a DCHS department-wide inventory and categorization study;
· a survey of other government jurisdictions and funders;
· a survey of current DCHS contractors;
· a DCHS employee focus group;
· a DCHS continuous improvement process;
· an expert consultant’s review, evaluation and recommendations report;
· a PCSS regulatory assessment and report; and
· an Executive review and analysis of all of the above elements.  

The workgroup and consultant produced similar findings and recommendations.  Overall, DCHS’ RFP processes are organized, compliant with existing County procurement policies and show no significant errors or problems.  While the Department’s procurements are generally conducted according to best practices, there are areas where it can and will make improvements. This report recommends creating more standardized procurement processes, improving RFP management practices and making more explicit connections of RFPs to King County and departmental policies and goals.

As part of my commitment to continuous improvement, service excellence, and financial stewardship, I will ensure that these recommendations are appropriately implemented. 
Contracting with human service providers through competitive procurement processes supports the King County Strategic Plan Health and Human Potential goal, in particular the objective to ensure a network of integrated and effective health and human services is available to people in need.  Also, purchasing services from community agencies promotes the Economic Growth and Built Environment objective to support a strong, diverse, and sustainable economy.  Nearly all of DCHS’ services and programs focus on helping traditionally underserved populations, which supports King County’s Equity and Social Justice policies.

This report required 560 staff hours to produce, costing approximately $36,068. 



Thank you for your consideration of this legislation and report.  If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9687.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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